

TEF Principal Mr S Elliott BA (Hons)

"Proud to be Wrenn"

17th December 2015

Nigel Grimmitt Wellingborough Hatton Rotary Club C/O Wellingborough Golf Club, Great Harrowden, Nr Wellingborough, Northamptonshire NN9 5AD

Dear Nigel and Rotary Members,

Firstly a huge thank you for getting involved with our school. We see this as a relationship that will flourish over time and have long lasting benefits to both staff and students for years to come. The recent £200 donation to help our students buy ingredients for the Masterchef competition was very much appreciated.

Let me say a few words about the Masterchef competition. For the last five weeks the students who entered the competition have had an amazing experience. They have had opportunities to showcase their culinary skills, realise their potential, raise their selfesteem, appreciated others around them and had fun along the way. I want to thank all the judges, Alison, Alan, yourself and in particular chef Peter who was inspirational and brilliant with our students. The final produced some stunning plates of delicious food and we found a worthy winner in Kieron. Incidentally all of our students are proud to wear their Rotary badges on their blazers.

Did you fulfil your Fair Way test?

- 1. Is it the truth? Yes you delivered on all fronts in relation to the competition, especially the prizes.
- 2. Is it fair to all concerned? The competition was a fair process throughout culminating in a worthy winner through an independent judging process.
- 3. Will it build it good will and better friendships? It certainly has touched the hearts and souls of students, staff and parents who have new friends and admirers.
- 4. Will it be beneficial to all? Every student who participated will remember the competition and the part of the Rotary for the rest of their lives.

LONDON ROAD SITE London Road Wellingborough NN8 2DQ Tel: 01933 222039



DODDINGTON ROAD SITE Doddington Road Wellingborough NN8 2]] Tel: 01933 222793

I am really excited about 2016 and the opportunities for our students through the Wellingborough Hatton Rotary Club.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Proud to be Wrenn

Yours sincerely

Steve Elliott TEF Principal